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1ST VDG Jackie Glazier’s Message 

“We Are All Connected” 
What does a Lion do when they find out they are volunteered for a project?  Of 
course they hustle and count on the assistance of fellow Lions.  Finding out I'm 
the District Peace Poster Chairperson and that the deadline was very near for 
ordering the Peace Poster kits by October 1.  [Time to HUSTLE!]  It would be 
great having all clubs, or as many as possible, reaching out to schools and 
Lion-sponsored youth groups in their communities.  Clubs, read the 
requirements and order your kits online from LCI and the information you need 
can be looked up on the LCI website.  Think of the joy and encouragement the 
young person participating experiences.  Peace Posters are about 
encouraging  young people to work together.  Clubs may choose to award a 
certificate and/or other prize.  Our District may also, but truly isn't it about the 
importance of helping our youth share their joy?  As Lions, we should mentor 

and encourage, and share in the joys and smiles of our young persons’ artwork.  
Any questions, feel free to e-mail jackieglazier14@yahoo.com or call me @ 231-534-4932. 

2021-2022 Peace Poster theme is “We Are All Connected”. 

Students ages 11, 12 or 13, as of November 15, are eligible to participate in the International Peace 
Poster Contest.  Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 
 
Peace Poster Contest Deadlines:  
●October 1:  Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International 
Headquarters. 
●November 15:  Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to 
the district governor.  
●December 1:  Postmark deadline for a district governor to send one winning district poster to multiple 
district council chairperson. 
●December 1:  Postmark deadline for a district governor not belonging to a multiple district to send 
one winning poster to the Brand and Marketing Strategy Department at International Headquarters. 
●December 1:  Postmark deadline for a club not belonging to a district to send one winning entry to 
the Brand and Marketing Strategy Department at International Headquarters. 
●December 15:  Postmark deadline for the multiple district council chairperson to send one winning 
poster to the Brand and Marketing Strategy Department at International Headquarters. 
●February 1:  International winners notified on or before this date. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR BILL BRADFIELD 
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2nd VDG Jim Patterson’s Message 
One of my guiding principles has always been a phrase I thought Harry 
Truman said first.  “Give ‘Em Hell” Harry always had something pithy to 
say.  Probably his most famous is “The buck stops here”.  But the one 
I’m talking about is “It is amazing what you can accomplish if you do 
not care who gets the credit.”  Much to my surprise Truman wasn’t the 
first to say this.  A Jesuit Priest named Father Strickland deserves 
primary credit for a form of this saying as early as 1863.  So the idea 
has a long history and even though Truman didn’t coin the phrase I still 
regard it as one of the basic tenets of my personal code. 
 
If you think about it a bit, that’s true in almost every human endeavor.  
There are those for whom the spotlight shines and those who labor in 

the shadows.  Take a football team for example.  It is the quarterback, the wide receiver or the running 
back that gets interviewed.  Do you ever see an offensive lineman on TV after the game?  But if that 
lineman doesn’t do the job, those “heroes” are pounded into the dirt.  The question becomes:  What 
motivates the lineman to do his job even though he gets none of the credit?  I believe their motivation 
comes from a number of things; a belief in a shared outcome, the desire to do a good job, and the 
satisfaction of having done that job well.   Being a Lion is pretty much that way.  Lions are motivated 
by a desire to “give back” or help others – that’s our shared outcome.  We wouldn’t dream of having a 
“brag” wall and we are always embarrassed when singled out for recognition.  
 
I attended my very first MD-11 Council of Governors meeting a couple of weekends ago.  Nearly all 
the Lions I met there spend a good deal of their own time and money to accomplish the goals of 
Lionism.  As a Lion you well know that a lot gets done “on our own dime” but I was really set back on 
my heels to discover the amazing amount of time Lions at that level spend on Lionism.  What 
dedication!  They weren’t bragging – it just became apparent through the conversations. The next time 
you participate in a club project stop for a moment and ponder the time your committee chair spent in 
organizing that project.  You’ll be amazed as well.  Sure, we have our Lautzenheiser Fellowships and 
such.  After all, it is nice to hear a thank you once in a while.  But those things aren’t what drive us.  
Hardly anyone becomes a Lion just to fluff up their resume.  
 
So I say to all Lions, everywhere, that even if you never hear a “thank you” your efforts are not 
wasted.  You do not labor in obscurity to no good end.  You accomplish amazing things!  Lives are 
made better; people are healed through your efforts!  And you don’t care who gets the credit.  I am 
proud to be one of you. 
 

2021-22 DISTRICT 11E1 CABINET OFFICERS 
DG Bill Bradfield - Cadillac Lions Club - H 231-222-5143, C 231-942-2335, hoxeyvillain@hotmail.com 
1ST VDG Jackie Glazier – Kingsley Lions Club - H 231-534-4932, jackieglazier14@yahoo.com 
2nd VDG Jim Patterson – Fremont Lions Club – H 231-924-3996, C 231-250-0925, 
jpatterson110@comcast.net  
Secretary Peggy Frank – White Cloud Lions Club - H 616-217-6840, pfrank1219@yahoo.com 
Treasurer Terry Ventocilla – Big Rapids Lions Club - C 231-527-8619, t.v231@aol.com 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS! 
USA/CANADA LEADERSHIP FORUM  
September 9 – 11 in Des Moines, Iowa 
Registration now open on website:  www.lionsforum.org  
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DISTRICT 11E1 SEPTEMBER LION OF THE MONTH 
 

LION BILL GRAHEK - LUTHER LIONS CLUB 
Lion Bill Grahek joined the Luther Lions Club in 2013.  Bill is the Luther 
Lion’s handyman.  He is constantly fixing items that break or need to be 
maintained at the Lion’s building.  He is also known for his cooking and 
cleaning skills.  Bill runs the Feeding America food distributions.  He 
assists people in the community that borrows from the Lions medical 
equipment supplies such as walkers, crutches, wheelchairs, etc.  The Lions 
barn holds a number of these items for residents to use free of charge.  Bill 
volunteers for other jobs such as cutting grass and cooking a monthly 
breakfast at St. Ignatius Church in Luther.  He retired from the Ford Motor 
Company after 35 years of service.  He enjoys hunting, fishing, trail riding, 
and his beloved Lions Football team.  He has been married to Judy 
Grahek, a past secretary of the Luther Lions, for 49 years.  They are proud 
grandparents to Andrew and Harrison.   

CONGRATULATIONS LION BILL GRAHEK, SEPTEMBER LION OF THE MONTH.   
Lion Pete Conarty, District 11E1 GLT 
 
 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN SERVICE FOUNDATION 
 

Lion Bill Simpson was elected as the new District 11 E1 trustee at the District Convention.  Bill was 
elected for a two-year term.  Lion Pam Schroeder will remain on the Board for this year as Past 
President of the Foundation.  Trustee Pete Conarty is in his sixth year as a trustee and the 
Foundation constitution only allows a trustee to serve three, two-year terms.  A trustee will be elected 
at the District Convention in April to replace Pete next year. 
 
Hearing Aid applications are available through your trustees and from Lion Peggy Frank, District 11 
E1 Hearing Chair.  Hearing Aid applications must be reviewed and signed by one of these Lions 
before being submitted to the Foundation.  The number of requests is down because many applicants 
can now receive their aids through their insurance.  The District has submitted approximately 10 
applications so far this year. 
 
Candy Days are scheduled for September 24-25.  This is a great fundraiser for clubs.  You can 
choose an alternate date.  Buy the mints or candy rolls from the Foundation.  Stand out in a location in 
your community and give the rolls away for a donation.  Many people will donate a $1 for a roll of 
candy since it is a fundraiser. (Candy Days Flyer-see page 14). 
 
The Foundation is replacing the raffle calendar with a Lions Cookbook.  The cookbooks should be 
available by December 1 and will make great Christmas gifts.  If you have a recipe that you want to 
contribute for the cookbook, send it to Lion Pam Schroeder or directly to the Foundation.  The 
deadline for recipes is October 1.  Cookbooks will be the same price as the calendar-$20.  If your club 
would like to be a sponsor of the cookbook and have their name in it, forms are available in the 
newsletter (page 16).  Cookbook order forms are in the newsletter (page 15). 
 
The Foundation Cruise for March 12-20 has sold out.  We will have a great group of Lions on this trip! 
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GLOBAL SERVICE CHAIRMAN 
Fellow Lions – We need to report to LCI the wonderful projects we have been doing in our 
communities!!  To be able to report the service in LCI the Club Secretary, President, or Administrator 
needs to be registered on MyLion.  If you are having trouble registering in the app or on-line please 
you need to verify your membership number, birthdate, and e-mail address on file with LCI.   If you 
are still having difficulty logging in please call me or send me an e-mail – I will be happy to help you 
navigate the registration.  
September is Hunger Awareness Month – if you volunteer in a soup kitchen or food pantry or donate 
money or food to family or project.  Please let your secretary know so it can be reported to LCI via 
MyLion.  This is one of the many ways they are able to report our amazing programs.  
If you have questions about getting into MyLion please contact Lion Peggy Frank at 616-217-6840 or 
e-mail pfrank1219@yahoo.com.          We Serve with Kindness!!   
 

Obituary for Lion John Francis Paro   
John Francis Paro (78), resident of Kingsley, MI 
died August 20, 2021 at Munson Medical Center, 
Traverse City MI. John was born January 4, 1943 
to Ivan Clyde and Patricia Em (Dudley) in Mesa, 
AZ, and grew up in San Bernardino, CA. During 
his younger years, he was very involved in Boy 

Scouts, which helped him to discover his love of the great outdoors.  During 
John’s high school senior year, the family moved to Dayton, MT, where he 
met his future wife, Cleora (Cleo) Hawkins.  They were married in Coeur 
d’Alene, ID June 8, 1965.  John graduated from University of Montana with a 
Forestry Degree that prepared him for his 30+ year career with the National Park Service as a Park 
Ranger and Administrator.  He lived and worked in places that many people only dream about and put 
on their bucket lists:  Grand Canyon National Park (AZ), Glacier National Park (MT), Grand Teton 
National Park (WY), Chesapeake & Ohio Canal National Park (MD), Sleeping Bear Dunes National 
Lakeshore (MI) and Gateway Arch National Park (MO).  
John and Cleora (Cleo) retired to Northern Michigan where he enjoyed many years of hunting, fishing 
and exploring the United States with friends and family. He was active in a NARFE Chapter.  He was 
a member of the Empire Lions Club before becoming an active in the Kingsley Lions Club in 2015, in 
which he held the office of President, Vice President, and was currently Club Treasurer.  He was also 
Michigan Lions District II-E1, Zone 1 Chair for the last 2 years.  
He is survived by his wife (Cleora), sister-in-law (Nora), son (Brian), daughter (Lynnette/Larry 
Shuman), granddaughter (Sydney/Patrick Shults) and grandson (Spenser).   
Per John’s request, there will be no funeral. Memorials to be determined at a later date.  Kindly share 
thoughts and memories with John’s family at www.reynolds-jonkhoff.com. 
This is from John’s family:   He passed away on August 20 after a very sudden onset of liver and kidney failure. 
The doctors were unable to find a reason for this acute illness.  John entered the hospital July 23 and began 
dialysis the following week.  At one point he rallied and entered the inpatient rehab unit at Munson but John 
was extremely exhausted and made the decision to pass pain free and with dignity.  He made that decision on 
Aug 18 and entered Palliative/Comfort Care on the morning of Aug 19.  He was able to talk with family and 
friends to say their last good byes and share a few laughs.  His passing has left a giant hole in our world but we 
have a lot of good memories.  Those will help us all to move forward and live life like he would want us to.  
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The Lions Hall of Fame’s goal is to recognize and honor those individuals who have had a significant 
impact on Lionism in Michigan.  Two Lions from District 11E1 were recognized and honored recently.  
They were inducted into the Lions Hall of Fame in a ceremony on August 7, 2021.  They were Midland 
Lions Pete Conarty and  Andrew Watson (deceased).  Lion Pete continues to be active and currently 
serves as the District Global Leadership Coordinator and chair of the Michigan Lions Foundation’s 
Fund Development and Marketing Committee.  He has been a Lion for 38 years and served as District 
Governor in 2014-15.  Andy Watson was a Lion for 49 years and served as District Governor in 1986-
87.  He helped organize the Michigan Eye Bank and build the Michigan Lions Service Foundation. 

   
 

 
Lion Pete has served in all levels and activities of his home club, the District, and the state.  Including 
doing the newsletters, serving on committees, Zone Chair, Global Membership District Coordinator, 
Global Leadership District Coordinator, Lions of Michigan Foundation, for example. 
Lion Andy also served in all levels and activities of his home club, the District, and the state especially 
the Eye Bank (Eversight) and Lions of Michigan Foundation.  They both lived and breathed Lionism. 
Both men were also very active in their chosen careers, churches, and community. 
Lion Pete was a teacher/administrator in the Midland Public School system.  Lion Andy worked for 
Dow Chemical for 36 years in their Agricultural Department.  

Congratulations! 
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IPDG Bill Koch’s Appreciation Luncheon 
  

2nd VDG Jim Patterson received a certificate of appreciation for being a 
zone chair last year.  
  
 

 
 

  
    IPDG Bill opening gift from PDGs Dan Gibbons & Pam Schroeder. 
 
IPDG Bill opening his gift from PDG Al and Lion Ann Roeseler. 

 
Cabinet Secretary Peggy Frank with her Charles Weir and IPDG 
Bill’s Appreciation Award. 

  
 
 Elections 
Chair Steve 
Adsmond and 
unofficial Co-
Chair Brenda 
Adsmond  with 
PDG Bill’s 
Certificate of 
Appreciation. 

 

 
PDG Janalee McClure with IPDG Bill’s Appreciation Award (tried to 
catch her before the tears started – almost didn’t make it!) 
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CLUB NEWS 
 

HART LIONS 
The Hart Lions Club is happy to announce we have returned from our long hiatus and are attempting 
to reactivate our efforts in Oceana County.  Our club has been reduced through attrition and age to 
approximately 15 active members.  However, we have 1 certain and 1 potential new member 
sponsored by our president.  With greatly reduced 
activities in 2020 we are financially challenged at 
this time.  I believe we are current with all of our 
dues obligations and assessments.   
Our club officers are as follows: 
President - Bruce Waslusky (2nd term) 
First vice president - Michael Jonassen 
Second vice president - Penny Cash Helgren 
Third Vice President - Nancy Husk 
Secretary - Jim Evans 
Treasurer - Pat Husk 
All other club positions are currently vacant. 
Our limited August activities included participation in 
the annual Oceana County Fair food booth (August 
19 through 27) and our "White Cane" drive (August 6 and 7) employing donation sites at two stores in 
Hart as well as Wal-Mart in Ludington and Whitehall.  Our Efforts secured over $1,800 for our club 
funds.   
We were hopeful to conduct a "KidSight” screening at the Fair, however, we are lacking qualified 
participants leaving the project in doubt.  (A reminder that Hart has a camera available for use by 
other clubs if required.)  
Secretary J. Evans attended the Lions training session in White Cloud on August 21, 2021. 
 
 
COLEMAN LIONS 
Coleman Lions Club is ready to celebrate! 
Join us on Friday, October 22, 2021 as we celebrate our 81st Anniversary with our Annual Charter 
Night Dinner and Auction party!  (See flyer on page 18.) 

We are planning fun games and the usual activities.  Prizes are being 
gathered, but we can already tell you we have a beautiful fish carving 
made by Dan Gibbons and a king size Amish quilt!  You could be 
taking one of these home! 
Tickets are still only $15.  Doors of the Coleman VFW Hall open at 5:30 
pm.  Contact Lion Ann to make your reservation!   
[989-465-6482 or ann.roeseler@gmail.com] 
 
A KidSight screening occurs annually at the Coleman Family Center's 
Backpack giveaway.  This year they moved it to a Tuesday.  Turnout 
was light but we managed to screen five children with three referrals 
before the sky began to darken and everyone scrambled to pack up! 
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GREENVILLE LIONS 
 Greenville Lions were treated to 
a fish fry and steak cookout in 
August after a very busy 
schedule of activities in June & 
July:  The Kreitner Memorial Golf 
Outing in June (in honor of 
former District Governor Wayne 
Kreitner), followed by serving at 

the concession stand for the 4-H 
Fair and  for a  horse show  on the 
fairgrounds.  Greenville Lions also 
provided food for the Justin 
Zimmer Football Camp held at 
Greenville school’s Legacy Field.  
Mark your calendar for September 17 when we will offer a Spaghetti Dinner at the American Legion 
Hall from 5 – 7 p.m.  Tickets are only $6.00 ($3.00 for children).  We invite you to join us.   
Greenville Lions Club has scheduled two Horse Shows in August and one in September at the 
Montcalm County 4-H Fairgrounds.  We have a food booth set up and so far we have been doing 
fairly well.  We have had six to eight members come in and give us a hand.  During the Fair’s last 
three days it was very wet.  Our profits were down because of the rain. 
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BALDWIN LIONS 
Baldwin Lions are up and 
running once again at the 
Baldwin Troutarama!   
On Kids Day, we held a Kid 
Sight Vision Screening.  There 
were 22 children screened, 
with 4 referrals. 
  
The club also joined in on the 
famous Troutarama parade on 
Saturday.  Although the District 

Float was having some maintenance work done to it, we 
were able to still participate.  We used a members’ pickup 
truck instead.  Leo, our Lion, with a couple of Lion Cubs, 
threw our traditional freezer pops to the crowd.  They love a 
cold treat, as the temps in July are usually a scorcher! 
Nearly 600 pops were passed out to the children along the 
parade route! 
 
 
 
KALEVA LIONS 

 
The Kaleva Lions will be having another pasty dinner on Thursday,  
September 16, 2021. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
CENTRAL MONTCALM LIONS 
The Central Montcalm Lions have had a busy month.   
We were able to make a donation to the Sheridan and 
Stanton fire departments.  This money will be used for 
training materials to help teach local children about fire 
safety.    
 
We also helped to organize and put on the 5K run for the 
Stanton Old Fashioned Days Festival that is held every 
August. 
 
Also, we had a guest speaker at our August meeting.  
Lily Petricevic, the CEO of Sheridan Hospital, joined us 
and talked to us about many of the wonderful things this 
organization is doing for our community.   And…..Lily and 
her husband expressed interest in joining our club!!! 
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WEIDMAN LIONS 
 
PAWS With A 
Cause 
presentation by 
Lions Mike and 
Tina Hoy to 
Weidman Lions 
at their regular 
meeting on 
August 10. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIG RAPIDS LIONS 
The Big Rapids Lions Club is now preparing to run the Ferris State University Concessions for all 
home football games. Contact Lion Terry for the schedule and if anyone wants to come out and work, 
we welcome you.  The pay is small in that we promise to feed you and give you a drink, but the fun far 
surpasses any monetary amount one could receive.  For Lion pride and camaraderie, we welcome 
you.  Call President Terry Ventocilla, cell (231) 527-8619, for questions or to join us.  Oh and Bonus!! 
We’re a fun group!! 

Lions Presidents Meet, Chippewa - Mecosta President Bob 
Roebuck and Big Rapids President Terry Ventocilla. 
 

 

Preparing for the Ferris State Concessions. 
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MIDLAND LIONS 
Yeah! We are back!  Our Chicken BBQ was on for this year and it was successful!  We were sold out—
all 900 dinners.  There were 480 dinners picked up from the offsite.  As of this writing, our profit was 
reported at $5,836.  Midland Lions did a great job with the presales of tickets.  Lion Eldon Dean sold 
132 tickets and both Lions Dave Romenesko and Lynda Stark sold over 100. 
Great job to all the Lions involved!   

 
Chicken BBQ Prep Day, August 6, 2021 

 

 
 

Chicken BBQ Fundraiser, August 7 

 
The onsite crew hard at work waiting for the crowds! 

 

 
Offsite crew hard at work setting up!  People lined up waiting for their Chicken dinners.   

Once we started it was nonstop busy! 
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District Projects 

USED HEARING AID DONATIONS 
Remember we accept used hearing aids of any age or condition.  All used hearing aids are recycled 
with one of the hearing aid manufactures.  Lions of Michigan Foundation is given credits to be used 
towards the purchase of new hearing aids.  Most Clubs collect hearing aids with their glasses.  If you 
have hearing aids for recycling give them to our Foundation Reps. Lions Pete or Pam, your Zone 
Chairs, or Lion Peggy Frank at 616 217-6840 for pick-up.  
 

Greetings Fellow Lions,                                                                                                   
It was great being able to attend a District 11E1 Face-to-Face Training and 
the District Governor Appreciation Dinner recently.   Also, it was great to 
learn that many clubs are now holding meetings.  I was impressed with how 
creative clubs are being in the ways they have adapted to COVID-19 
restrictions.  

Now that gatherings are resuming, I would like to remind you that I am 
willing to join you for a meeting and give a brief presentation about Leader 
Dogs for the Blind.  You can reach me at 616-636-5425.  Or, if you would 
prefer, there is a lot of great information available online including some 
really great   video’s which you can download and show your club.   

They can be accessed by going to www.leaderdog.org then  

o In the blue drop down select Lions Clubs.  
o Select the 4th option RESOURCES.  
o That will take you to downloadable a material which includes videos, ordering materials 

and more. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind is an 11E1 District Project.  I urge you to support them with club or 
personal donations.  Lion Karen Hayden, Co-chairman Leader Dogs for the Blind, District 11E1  

 

A PAWSome New Event!  
Retriever Fever 

Want to help us gather the most retrievers in Michigan? 

Join us at Retriever Fever, an event for dog owners  

to meet up to learn about Paws With A Cause,  
and participate in a friendly competition 

between Labrador Retriever and Golden Retriever  
owners to see who can raise the most support 

for PAWS in one afternoon.  
There will be tables with vendors, Assistance Dog and Agility Dog demonstrations, a 50/50 raffle, merchandise, 

and food trucks.  But most importantly, a large fenced-in area for the retrievers to play!  
Bark your calendars for this event; you won't want to miss it! 

September 11, 2021 
Grand Ravines Dog Park 

Jenison, MI 
11-2 p.m. 
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My Shadow-Cowboy—Update 

It is official—Cowboy and I are now a team!  He has his own ID card.  
  
We are scheduled for a presentation at the Vestaburg Lions on 
September 20. 
 
Lions Mike, Cowboy (& Tina) Hoy  
PAWS District 11E1 Project Co-Chairs 

If you have not already done so, please invite us to visit your club for a presentation. Cowboy is eager 
to get out and show what he can do.  Our contact information is hoym@charter.net or 989-832-8354.  
PAWS With A Cause is a District Project that clubs are encouraged to support.  Their campus is now 
open to the public.  Contact them for a visit  It is a fantastic experience!   
 

 
DISTRICT FLOAT 

The District Float will be at its new home beginning August 1st.  The address is 8543 E 7 mile RD, 
 Big Rapids, 49307.  Reservations still need to go through myself, using the form on the District 
website.  The float is available.  Whichever Club picks it up is responsible to return it promptly! 
Any questions, contact Lion Laura Johnson at 231-250-0537. 
 
CADILLAC LIONS 

The Cadillac Lions will be 
hosting the 13th Annual 
Car Show at the Coyote 
Crossing Resort in 
Hoxeyville, Michigan, on 
Sunday September 5th 
from 10:00am – 3:00pm. 
We usually have over 100 
beautiful Classic Cars. 
Also 100 trophies will be 
given out to the top 100 cars. The Coyote Crossing Resort is a 

grassy hilly resort just 12 miles west of Cadillac at 8593 S 13 Rd., ph. 862-3212.  Registration starts at 
8:30am, and the cost is $15 per car and the public is free.  They have 10 cabins available that can 
sleep up to 6 people each and a great restaurant on site with a full menu that serves inside and 
outside.  There is a pancake breakfast 8:30am – 11:00am.  Contact Organizer Bill Bradfield with 
questions.  This fundraiser event supports Diabetes programs.  Distancing, masking, and other 
COVID safety measures will be observed. 
 
 

Name the District 11E1 Newsletter Contest is Closed!!!! 
The winning entry is “LIONS CONNECTIONS”  submitted by Lion Janalee McClure, 
White Cloud Lions!  The winner of the drawing, of Lions who submitted ideas, is Lion 
Peggy Walls from Stanwood Lions Club (drawn by Cowboy).   
We will arrange to come and visit to deliver the winning baskets.   
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